
Dear Parents and Carers  

This half term has gone so 

quickly and we have had a 

busy and successful few 

weeks. It has been lovely to 

see how well the children 

settled back after Christmas; 

showing growing confidence 

and independence in their 

learning. They have really 

enjoyed their topics and I 

have enjoyed visiting bear 

caves, learning about many 

South American countries 

and hearing about dragons, 

princesses and castles. 

Through all of these I have 

seen improving handwriting, 

communication and number 

skill development. It has been 

great to see children 

controlling switches through 

touch to communicate or to 

hear of others who have 

learnt to use the toilet or to 

d r e s s  o r  u n d r e s s 

independently. Every success 

our children have is a 

testimony to their hard work 

and determination and we 

appreciate all the effort you 

put in to help us to help them!  

We  loo k  fo r wa rd  to 

welcoming you to parents 

evening on Thursday 8th 

March where you can share 

in your son or daughterõs 

successes and see what they 

have been learning.  

We do hope lots of you will be 

able to join us.  

 

 

Ofsted  

You will remember we had a day of 

inspection just before Christmas and 

were pleased wi th the very 

complimentary comments the 

inspector made about our school 

both verbally on the day and within 

her official letter. Please find her 

letter , enclosed.  

 

West Sussex County Council Special 

Provision Capital Fund Plan  

Central Government has committed 

£215 million of capital funding. This is 

money that must be spent on 

buildings and infrastructure, which will 

help local authorities create new 

school places and improve existing 

facilities for children and young 

people with SEN and disabilities, in 

consultation with parents and 

providers.  The allocation for West 

Sussex is £1,085,114 for each of the 

years 2018/19, 2019/20 and 2020/21, a 

total of £3,255,342. WSCC has put 

together a draft plan and propose 

that they use part of the money to 

build a new resource at Palatine to 

support children with complex needs 

throughout their schooling.  

This would be a purpose built 4 -19 

educational facility for up to 10 (15 

max) highly complex children and 

young people who would be 

educated by Palatine and Oak 

Grove staff wi thin our local 

federation. There is also the possibility 

of a link with Cissbury Lodge and May 

House, WSCC childrenõs homes, to 

provide a holistic service with the 

schools managing the education and 

the residential homes offering care 

provision.  

Palatine is unique amongst the 

special schools in having plenty of   

external space and it is exciting to 

think of how we can work with the 

authority  when money for capital 

projects is available to support 

children with the most complex needs 

to be educated in their local special 

school.  

 
 

 

 

Please do respond with your 

thoughts on the local offer. These 

s h o u l d  b e  s e n t  t o : 

localoffer@westsussex.gov.uk     

by 22 February 2018. Alternatively, 

if you would like to contribute your 

thoughts through a discussion the 

WSCC parent carer forum is 

running 2 forum sessions at 

Palatine on February 20 th  and 21 st 

from 12.30 ð 2.30.  Please contact 

them at the address below to 

book your place (Only those who 

have booked will be able to 

attend due to venue size)  

West Sussex Parent Carer Forum  

Dove Lodge, 49 Beach Road, 

Littlehampton BN17 5JG  

Office:   01903 26188   www.wspcf.org.uk  

 
It would be great if as many of us 

as possible could get behind this 

initiative as it will directly improve 

the provision for pupils at Palatine 

and Oak Grove going forward.  
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Oak Grove College Sports Leaders have been coming in to Palatine School to lead some of our PE ses-

sions as part of their course.  

The students have planned their own lessons and delivered them to Giraffes and Wolves classes.  

As you can see, the pupils are really enjoying their help and are very engaged throughout the  

sessions. 
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Lots of lovely work has been going on at  

Forest School again this term. Please can  

I remind parents that it is very muddy as  

 it has been so wet and whilst we are trying  

to keep the children as dry and warm as we  

can it really helps that they have a dry change  

of clothes to put on. They really need trousers,  

a long sleeved top and jumper, spare socks  

and hat and gloves for the cold. Thank you.  

Forest School  
 

 

Oak Grove College PE Leaders  

World Book Day  
Dear Parents and Carers,  

World Book Day is on 1 st March this year.  The children are invited to dress up as a favourite story  

character and bring the book to school with them.  The classes will be taking part in different  

Activities. Your childõs class teacher will let you know whatõs happening in their class.  Some classes are 

getting together to share stories while others will come off timetable to spend the day on book related 

activities.  

Here are some links which may help you if you are looking for inspiration for cheap costume ideas:   

https://www.mumsnet.com/books/world -book -day -costume -ideas  

If you donõt have a copy of a book at home (for your child to bring in), donõt forget you 

can borrow and/or order it from your local library.  

https://www.mumsnet.com/books/world-book-day-costume-ideas


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Flamingo Class Dragon Hunt  
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New Age Kurling  

 
 

Flamingo class have been dragon hunting! We dressed up as knights and 

went out into the gardens to hunt for dragons!! We had to search high 

and low for our dragons and found five of them lurking around!  

The children have been working on their positional language as well as on 

their rescuing skills to find and rescue the dragons!  

We recently had two teams competing in a New Age Kurling Tournament. The 

teams played against a number of other local primary schools and tried really 

hard, winning some of their games.  

Well done to  both teams for representing Palatine School so amazingly !  


